
 

   

 
August 19, 2024 
 
Simon Boersma 
Mayor  
Morinville, AB 
 
Dear Mayor Boersma, 
 
Please find attached the quarterly Community Policing Report for the period from April 
1st to June 30th, 2024. This report provides a detailed overview of human resources, 
financial data, and crime statistics for the Morinville Detachment. 
 
As we progress through summer, I would like to reflect on the 2023 wildfire season, 
which was one of the most devastating in Alberta's history. In preparation for the 2024 
wildfire season, the Alberta RCMP has ensured that we are well-prepared to meet the 
needs of the communities we serve. This proactive approach involved early staffing of 
our Division Emergency Operations Center to facilitate the processing of information 
and the deployment of additional resources to communities under threat. Although the 
moderate weather in May and June resulted in fewer wildfires compared to 2023, we 
have observed an increase in wildfire activity towards the end of July. The Alberta 
RCMP remains vigilant and ready to respond as these wildfires continue to threaten our 
citizens and communities. 
 
Additionally, the recently announced G7 meeting scheduled to take place in Kananaskis 
in 2025 will require significant coordination and effort. While the specific dates have yet 
to be released, planning is already underway. As more information becomes available 
regarding the event and the expectations for the Alberta RCMP, we will keep our 
communities informed. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support and engagement. I am always available to discuss 
your community-identified policing priorities and any ideas you may have to enhance 
our service delivery. As the Chief of Police for your community, please do not hesitate 
to contact me with any questions or concerns. 
 
Best regards, 
 
S/Sgt. Darcy McGunigal 
Chief of Police 
RCMP Morinville Detachment 


